
Saleem and Andera Hanna: 

The finances of our ministry are in trouble mainly because of the fluctuating exchange rate that is causing a 

lot of funds to be lost. It is important that you stand with us in prayer that the Lord can fix this situation. 

Please pray for clear direction for us in this season to know how to best serve the Lord. And pray for the CHLF 

board of directors, for wisdom, strength and good health along with clear direction to do what they are doing 

by for the team and the ministry. 

Hani and Shifa Billan: 

We thank the Lord for being with us and with our children, it is such a blessing to see them grow with the Lord. 

Our daughter, Marlene, applied to go to a Discipleship Training School with YWAM in Northern Ireland. 

Unfortunately, her visa application was rejected repeatedly and she missed the opportunity to go this year. 

Please keep her in your prayers as she continues to seek God’s will for her life and the remainder of this year. 

Also, pray for us for grace, patience and wisdom as the young generation is opening up to us about many of 

their challenges. Pray for them also for protection and for the fulfillment of God’s will in their lives. 

Ibrahim and Ekhlas Sadran: 

Our daughter, Heba, is currently in the USA as the Lord opened a door for her to sharpen her piano skills to use 

them at church once she returns. Please pray for her that the Lord will give her a special anointing and grow 

her and mature her and continue to prepare her for His service. 

Bshara and Randa Khazen: 

We have started preparations for this year’s VBS. If you’ve followed us for some time you know that every 

year we face a lot of challenges finding a proper location to hold the VBS while meeting the government 

standards. Pray that all will be provided. We trust that the Lord will see everything through and we seek to 

glorify Him. 

If you are interested in helping at the VBS in Be’ine with our team members, Bshara and Randa, please 

contact us. 

Hanna and Lina Eid: 

The Lord has been opening more doors for us in ministry recently in Eilabun. It is exciting to see the Lord move 

and use us for His glory. Please keep us in your prayers that we will be always filled with joy and that the Lord 

will continue to open doors for ministry. And pray for us as a family to continue finding the right balance 

between ministry and family so that we are able to faithfully serve our Lord. 

Elias and Rose Obeid: 

We are still following up with women who filled up the cards at the MDC. Please pray for us for grace and 

wisdom as we continue to follow up and visit them. Pray for them that the Lord will strengthen their faith and 

that they will love Jesus more and more every day. 

The purpose of Christian HolyLand Foundation is to proclaim the Gospel of Jesus Christ throughout the Holy 

Land and its surrounding areas, and to establish and maintain a base of operations from which churches 

patterned after the New Testament order may be started. 
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